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P6 Newsletter
Term 3
Dear Parents/Carers,

Usually after the holidays we are welcoming our class back and catching up on news from the festive period.  This feels like a very different newsletter as we haven’t yet had face to face contact with pupils.  We hope that you are all well and enjoyed time with your household during the extended holidays.
We understand for many families learning at home is difficult and for a variety of reasons.  All families have different needs, worries and levels of support.  Please remember that we are here to help you.  We all find different ways of working, just do what you can and what you feel is right for your child and your family.
We wanted to take this opportunity to remind pupils and yourself about the learning opportunities that are available.  Google Classroom is our main way of communicating with pupils and our way of setting classwork.  Every day we set three tasks – one literacy, one numeracy and one other curricular area.  Some tasks will be same for everyone in the class and some will be set for groups or individuals.  When your child logs in they will only see the work that has been specifically set for them.  These tasks are similar to work we would complete in class although most will be revision work initially.  Pupils can upload files or photos as evidence of their work, or you may choose not to upload and keep the work at home.  When work is uploaded, we will comment on it and pupils can access their individual feedback.
Our class topic in term 2 was Space, which we will complete this week.  The topic I had planned for term 3 is not particularly suited to learning at home so for the time we are working from home we will complete the work we have to cover this year on map skills and learning about other countries.  This work is much more suited to learning from home as it is more research based and resources can be easily accessed online. 
It is difficult to meet the needs of everyone during home learning.  Some families may feel that they need more than the three daily tasks, and some find this is enough work. Should you find yourself in the position where you need more you can look at the suggested timetable that was emailed with this newsletter for further ideas or you could access the learning opportunities on the school website. This can be accessed here https://fishermoss.aberdeenshire.sch.uk/home-learning-links/
All pupils are familiar with accessing an online reading resource called Epic.  Sometimes we will set books for the pupils to read but this resource can also be used for personal reading.  It has a huge selection of books for all abilities.  This website can be accessed using our class code – bnc6341.
Pupils also have logins for the online resources Sum Dog and Education City.  We have used Sum Dog lots in P6 so pupils are familiar with logging in and have their own login details in their homework diaries.  Some of the daily tasks posted on the classroom may involve accessing Sum Dog but it can also be used as an extra if pupils have additional time in the day to work on maths.  Pupils have login details for Education City and we will make use of this for planned activities.
We also wanted to remind you about pages in the homework diaries that may be helpful at this time.  On page 7 there is a list of common words that pupils can use for reading and spelling work.  Pupils could use page 10 to support learning of times tables or for use when completing numeracy tasks.  Also in the diary is a list of targets that our pupils would be aiming towards in literacy and numeracy, they can be found on pages 12, 13, 16, 17, 18 and 19.  They may be helpful for pupils to look at and set personal targets for their own learning.  
We are here to support you and your child as best as we can so if there is anything we can do to support you or if you want to ask a question, please feel free to get in touch. You can do this by using the email addresses below or by adding a comment on our Google Classroom. 
Mrs Morrison and Mrs Rennie
Mrs Morrison - amorrison860@aberdeenschools.org.uk
Mrs Rennie - gw09rowsonashleigh@glow.sch.uk
